
At the Town Board Meeting of the Waterford Town Board held on October 4, 2022 at the 

Waterford Town Hall 65 Broad Street, Waterford, NY and via Zoom at 7:00 P.M the following 

transpired: 

 

Those present: 

Councilman David Ball 

Councilman James Boudreau 

Councilwoman Laurie Marble 

Councilman Frank McClement 

Supervisor John Lawler 

 

 

Communications and Petitions 

 Received the proposed 2023 budgets for the Northside Fire District and Halfmoon -

Waterford Fire District 

 Received Notice of Public Hearing for the Northside Fire District Budget Proposal 

 Received Notice of Settlement Agreement and Soliciting Comments from the USA 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission regarding the Normanskill Hydroelectric Project 

 

Action on Minutes of Previous Meetings as Follows 

Minutes of the Town Board Meeting of September 6, 2022 and Agenda Meeting of September 

27, 2022 were presented to the Board.  A motion was made by Councilman Boudreau, seconded 

by Councilwoman Marble to accept the minutes as presented.  All voted in favor of the motion. 

 
Supervisor Lawler stated that we have a few awards to present tonight and he would like to 

honor these individuals first.  He turned the presentation over to Councilman David Ball.   

 

Councilman Ball stated that we have a REMO presentation, Regional Emergency Medical 

Operation, this evening for first responders who are being recognized for their efforts in a 

successful cardiac arrest reversal for a local gentleman. 

 

Waterford Rescue Squad Director Tracy Weir spoke about the incident and stated that REMO 

puts forth the protocols that are followed by emergency services.   

 

Supervisor Lawler went on to thank all the first responders for the work that you do to keep our 

community safe.  We are very grateful, you are all talented dedicated individuals.  These are 

amazingly highly trained people, our community is very lucky.  We have an opportunity to 

recognize these individuals: Two individuals could not be here tonight Officer Matt Gibbins and 

Firefighter Jeff Berry. Here tonight from the Waterford Rescue Squad; Eric Henchet and Jim 

Connolly; from the Waterford Fire Department Jim Kelly, Nick Cook, Gary O’Connor and Chief 

Don Baldwin. 

Supervisor Lawler addressed the individuals and stated that you saved someone’s life, thank you 

for all that they you do. 

 

The Supervisor paused the meeting for a short break at 7:14PM. 

 



The meeting resumed at 7:16PM 

 

Committee Reports 
 
Financial Report and Submission of Bills and Petty Cash 

Supervisor Lawler read the financial reports for the month of September 2022. The audited 

vouchers totaled $ 661,647.82 and the payments in advance of audit totaled $45,370.69. The 

petty cash report totaled $37.03.  A motion to accept the financial reports, pay the abstracts and 

reimburse petty cash was made by Councilman Boudreau and seconded by Councilman 

McClement.  All voted in favor of the motion. 

 

Committee on Highway, Wastewater Treatment, Water Authority, Cemetery and Museum 

Councilman Boudreau read the September report for the Highway Department. 

The Sewer Jet truck was used to jet the sewer main for 55 Middletown Rd and 301 Hudson River 

Rd, both issues were resolved. Stormwater culvert pipes were replaced at 24 Timber Dr. and 16 

Barley Ct. Stormwater training and certification was completed. 9 Tons of blacktop was used for 

road repair. 210 yards of yard waste was collected. 120 yards of trash was collected. 30 yards of 

scrap metal was collected. The Highway Department responded to 32 requests for service and 

processed 39 Dig Safe requests with 8 emergencies. The Highway Department would like to 

remind everyone that October is the last month for trash drop off, dates are as follows: October 

15, 22, and 29th. October 22nd is also Hazardous Household Day. Town and Village residents 

are required to pre-register in order to participate. Registration forms can be picked up at Town 

Hall, the Town Highway Garage or printed from the Town of Waterford website, 

www.town.wateford.ny.us and must be returned to Town Hall or the Highway Garage no later 

than October 19, 2022. There is no fee to participate. If you have any questions please call the 

Highway garage at (518)-235-3413. 

 

The Councilman then went on to read the monthly report for September for the Wastewater 

Treatment Plant. Average Influent Flow: 996,000 gallons/day 

They removed: 14,000 gallons of sludge to Albany County, 42,000 gallons of sludge to 

Saratoga County 

Alarms answered:6 

High Flow-2, 

Power-2, 

Mechanical-2 

Normal Maintenance: Checked all pump stations and cleaned floats as needed. 

Continued maintenance of outside grounds, equipment, and vehicles. Removed influent 

primary grease from primary tanks and weirs on weekly basis. 

We finalized the yearly EPA DMR.:.QA reporting and all of the testing passed and was accepted.  

The A-Team pulled, · inspected, removed debris from, reinstalled pump #1 and changed out 

the start capacitor at the Birch Glen pump station. 

We used the vac truck to clean out Birch Glen, Drake Court, Suncrest Drive, Sage Road, Timber 

Drive, Fonda Road, Mallard's North and South, Canvasback, Towpath and Front Street pump 

stations. 

Troy Belting re-wired and changed the control parameters on control Drive #1. 



We used the sewer camera at #53 Middletown Road in conjunction with the Highway 

Department jetting the main sewer line. There was no blockage found in the lateral. 

BPI Piping added metal patches to the tank on the Tanker and hard suction piping on the vac 

truck. 

Riberdy Diesel conducted the yearly inspection and service on the Tanker truck. There is 

still no delivery date on the new tanker cab and chassis. 

The Wastewater Department would again like to remind residents to please refrain from 

dumping/flushing wipes and other non-biodegradable materials down your toilet or through 

your garbage disposals. All of these types of materials should be going in with your 

household trash. They can not only cause backups in home piping and laterals but can cause 

blockages and clogging in pumps in pump stations which can cause system backups. 

Please see the Towns Facebook page for more details. 

 

Councilman Boudreau then read the September report for the Waterford Water Commissioners. 

Water Consumption - The Water Works delivered approximately 37,260,000 gallons or 

1,201,935 gpd of water during the month. 
Water Distribution System Work - The staff completed 29 dig-safe utility locations as 

well as 117 service calls during the month. In addition to calls, staff calibrated & 

maintained equipment, completed monthly water testing, and completed meter reading. 

Meter Installation -Staff continues to reach out to residents and schedule replacement of 

old meters for replacement with drive by read meters. Staff have logged 2215 meters 

installed to date. We are continuing to drop off door knocker notifications, to customers 

who need to be changed out. Our installation efforts are being stalled by customer non-

response. We are introducing a meter reading fee of $50 per quarter for any locations that 

have not scheduled to have their old meter replaced with the new drive by meter system. 

Customers will be required to schedule their installation for next year by Dec 31, 2022. The 

meter reading and processing fee will be applied each quarter in the New Year to customers 

who have not scheduled. Letters are being sent directly to the customers affected. 

Hydrant Maintenance- As Autumn closes in we have begun the process of winterizing our 

hydrants, and ensuring they have location flags/markers attached. If you see a hydrant that 

does not have a snow marker, please reach out to the Water Commissioners and we will put 

it on the top of the list. We can be reached through our website www.waterfordwater.org or 

by phone 518-237-0422. 

 

The Councilman then read the update from Town Historian Russ Vandervoort.  He was in 

Kingston, NY for 3 days at the Public Historians Conference. There were over 100 in 

attendance. Representing Saratoga County were the County Historian, the Towns of Clifton 

Park, Malta, Waterford, and the City of Saratoga Springs. At the conference, Public Historians 

met the requirements to be designated Registered Public Historians, and I was one of those four. 

I attended a Civil War Talk at the Saratoga County History Center concerning the 77th Regiment 

out of Saratoga. I have done considerable research on Waterford's involvement in that Regiment. 

Waterford only had about 7 in the Regiment; one was Jesse White, and he was a Captain. I asked 

the speaker if he was familiar with him. He was and provided me with his picture. 

I conducted a historical canal walk for about 30 people. We walked from the Side Cut Locks at 

Lock 2 Park along the old Champlain to Lock 4 behind the Waterford Museum. Many thanks to 

Chris Callaghan for his assistance that day. 



I served as 1st ever Grand Marshal of the Annual Tugboat Parade and participated in the 

Canallers Roundtable Event on the 2nd day. 

The Saratoga County History Center at Brookside Museum plans a 2023 display of Saratoga 

County Manufacturers. I am making the arrangements between them and the Waterford Museum 

for their, made in Waterford, Mohawk-Hudson Manufacturing Company (Eddy Valve) Stove to 

be a part of that display. 

 

Councilman Boudreau then gave an update from the Waterford Museum. 

On Friday October 14
th

 from 7pm-8pm at the Museum. “Did you read it in the paper” 

Explore curated clippings from the Waterford Area Good News Newspapers (1992-1995). 

Admission $10.00 per person.  The Winter Lecture Series at the Van Schaick Country Club 

kickoff Lecture Tuesday November 8
th

- 7PM speaker Russ Vandervoort. “Oh Those Nolan 

Girls, Pretty & Poisonous”. Admission $10.00 per person per lecture. Lectures will be held on 

December 13
th

, January 10
th

 and March 14
th

. Dinner is available for a separate purchase. 

 

Committee on Public Safety, Emergency Services, and Liaison to Village 
Councilman Ball read the summary of activity for the department. There were 39 arrests,  

150 traffic tickets issued, 8 motor vehicle accidents and 612 calls for service. 

Other activity: 
Inspectors from NYS DCJS came to the station for an audit of Department Policies as they 

pertain to NYS Accreditation. No issues were discovered and all policies examined were found 

to be in compliance. 

Sergeant Dilbone held a, "Coffee with a Cop" event at the Waterford Senior Center. 

Officer Wagner represented Waterford PD at a 9/11 Remembrance Ceremony at the Cohoes-

Waterford Elks Club. 

Officer Fifield attended training on dealing with Emotionally Disturbed Persons put on by 

the Saratoga County Sheriff’s Office. 

 

Councilman Ball stated that last year the department implemented a plan to upgrade police 

equipment. The new body cams have arrived and training began today.  They plan to 

implement these on all shifts within the next 10 days.  They are actively discussing an active 

shooter drill with the Waterford Halfmoon School.  A brand new server was installed in the 

department to help with all online services.  The Police Activity Report also shows the 

summary of arrests and call per type.  The last page of the report details open/active cases 

and their status. 

 

Committee on Veterans, Grants and Funding, Special Projects, Town Hall and 

Councilman McClement read the Waterford Seniors report for September.  

Attendance for September 2022- 317 Visitors; New Members- 4 

October will bring on lots of activity here at the Center.  Aside from all our regular daily 

activities, there will be Chili Cook Off Contest on Thurs Oct 20
th

.  The Fall Day Fun Day is a 

new activity being introduced.  This will be held on Wednesday afternoons in October and 

November.  It will be a great place to drop in and play some games and socialize.   

On Tuesday September 20
th

 2022 Sergeant Michael Dilbone from the Waterford Police Dept 

came to the Center to discuss Safety for Seniors in the Community.  There was time for 



questions as many different topics came up some of which were where to call in case of an 

emergency, personal safety and the role the dept plays in keeping our community secure.  There 

was an amazing turnout.  We thank our Police officers for keeping us safe.  

The Van Gogh Exhibit held at the Schenectady Amory was a hit. The Seniors were enthralled by 

this display of the master Van Gogh’s works.  Afterward the group came back to the Center and 

were treated to a pizza party hosted by the Town of Waterford. 

The Seniors will be taking a day trip up to the Saratoga Racino on Fri Oct 21
st
. 

Coming up in November is yet another great day trip offered to our Seniors!  On Wednesday 

November 9
th

, we are going to the Yankee Candle Flagship Store located in South Deerfield, 

Mass.  Enjoy a day filled with shopping and plan to grab some lunch on the premises.  We are 

taking a Yankee Trails Coach Bus and anticipate a sold-out trip.  Please call the Center for 

further information at 518-235-8500. 

Coordinating with the Saratoga Co Public Health and Marra’s Pharmacy, The Waterford 

Community/Senior Center will be hosting a Flu Vaccination/Covid Booster Clinic on Tues Oct 

25
th

 from 10 am- 12 pm.  More information on this event will be announced early October.  

There will be an upcoming presentation conducted by Albany Med working in conjunction with 

Saratoga County Public Health.  The presentation will be on “Fall Prevention” which will be 

scheduled sometime this November. 

The Councilman then went on to talk about current grants and funding.   The roof upgrade 

project for the DPW garage is ongoing. There is a resolution this evening to approve a Change 

Order with Titan Roofing to install new gutters and downspouts.  The cost is $15, 500.  Even 

with this increase, the overall cost is still significantly lower than the next highest bidder for the 

project. 

 

Councilman McClement added that the VFW Post and American Legion are actively looking for 

new members.  The American Legion can be reached on Facebook.  We plan to host the color 

guard at the November meeting to celebrate Veterans Day. 

 

Committee on Youth, Playground, Pool, Festivals, Library, WHUFSD, Visitor Center and 

Building Department    

Councilwoman Marble read an update from the Waterford Library. 

They will be holding our Halloween Party here at the library on Thursday Oct. 27 from 5-

7pm. All are welcome and various activities are planned along with refreshments. 

Costumes are encouraged of course! 

The Friends of the Library will be holding an informational meeting at the library on 

Monday October 17 at 6pm, anyone interested in helping or being a Friend of the Library 

is welcome. 

The library is seeking community members who are interested in forming a book group, 

knitting/crochet circle, board game event etc. We provide the space and you organize the 

event! Please contact Tim McDonough at 518-237-0891 or director@waterfordlibrary.net 

for more information. 

mailto:director@waterfordlibrary.net
mailto:director@waterfordlibrary.net


The library wishes to thank the Waterford Bocce League for welcoming our library team to 

their new co-ed league. We were all novices at the game of Bocce and the seasoned 

members of the organization were very patient and helpful to us. Our team was made up of 

both staff and patrons alike. 

We also wish to thank the Waterford Harbor Farmer's Market for helping make our first 

season of participation a big success. Special thanks to Tara King for her efforts to spread the 

word about the library's programs and services, and to all who filled out one of our surveys. 

We look forward to' taking part again in 2021! 

 

The Councilwoman then read the monthly report from the Building Department. 
There were 27 building permits issued, 31 Onsight construction inspections completed. 1 

stop work order, 35 stops for curbside trash, 9 stops for overgrowth. All but 2 have 

complied, 1 order to vacate, 1 abandoned and neglected pool has been drained and a proper 

cover has been installed. 

Discussions and meetings have been done with the owners of 60 Clifton St and 90 Hudson 

River Road regarding the vacant standings of the properties. Steps are being put into place to 

speed up the projects and hold the owners accountable for their properties.  

 

Councilwoman Marble then read the monthly report from the Canal Visitor Center.  

The legendary Tugboat Round-up took place on September 9th, 10 th and 11
th

 . The Tugboat 

Parade, Fireworks and Tug Chug, SK road race as well as the line toss competition and the 

ever-popular nose to nose competition were all well received by the very large crowds that 

enjoyed the festivities. 

We were also honored to have the United States Coast Guard Cutter, Hawser in port for the 

weekend. Many thanks to all the volunteers that helped make the weekend a huge success. 

Our volunteer corp. continues their mission of serving our community and welcoming visitors, 

thus far our volunteers recoded 2177 hours, including 527 hours for the month of September. 

Thank you! 

For the month of September, we welcomed 137 boaters from 31 states, 4 Canadian provinces as 

well as 2 boats from Germany. Year to date we have welcomed 772 boats compared to 714 boats 

thorough September 2021. 

The Erie and Champlain Canals are scheduled to close on October 12th and the Federal Lock at 

Troy will close on November 11th 
• 

 

Councilwoman Marble the read news from the Waterfor Halfmoon School. 

Congratulations to Addyson Galuski - she was named the 1st Athlete of the week for the 

2022-2023 school year by News Channel 13. 

Recently had Fordian Weekend. Plenty of games all weekend. Great support from the 

community with lots of Fordian Spirit. 

The school has a lot of activities coming up. Check the website for the schedules, calendar 

and links to the community. There is a lot of information on the website. 

The school is closed on Monday Oct 10th for Columbus Day.  Oct. 18th is the fall concert 

Oct 21st is school picture make up day. 

 



I believe there are various trunk or treats happening in Waterford. Make sure you keep an 

eye on Facebook for locations. 

 

Saturday November 19
th

 from 10-12pm will be our annual Food Drive at the 

Community Center where will help stock our local food pantries. 

The Christmas Parade is next month already. Saturday November 26th at 6 pm. Please 

contact the park and rec director if you are interested in being a part of the parade. 518-925-

0975. 

 

General Orders 

 

RESOLUTION #128 

 

Resolved, that the Town of Waterford/Location Code 30096 hereby establishes the following as 

the standard work days for the elected and appointed officials listed below and will report the 

following days worked to the New York State and Local Employees’ Retirement System based 

upon the Record of Activities submitted by these officials: 

 

Town Supervisor, John E. Lawler, 6 Hour Standard Work Day from 1/1/2022 – 12/31/2023, 

10.12 days worked to be reported each month. 
 

Offered by Councilwoman Marble 

Seconded by Councilman McClement 

 

Councilman Ball yes 

Councilman Boudreau yes 

Councilwoman Marble yes 

Councilman McClement yes 

Supervisor Lawler yes 

 

RESOLUTION #129 

 

WHEREAS, an assessment roll has been prepared by this Board for and in connection with the 

improvements of Sewer District Number 1 for the Town of Waterford, consisting of the general 

sewers and the establishment and equipment of the sewage disposal plant, the roll was completed 

on September 1, 2022 and filed with the Town Clerk on this date, and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Clerk has given due notice to the Comptroller of the assessment roll and 

of where and when this board would meet to hear objections to the roll and to review, correct and 

amend the roll if necessary, and  

 

WHEREAS, the Notice was published in the Schenectady Gazette newspaper and the Saratogian, 

both newspapers having circulation in the Town of Waterford and the latter being published in 

Saratoga County and the Town Board met at the time and place specified and the hearing was 

held upon the assessment roll,  

 



NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk be and she is hereby instructed to 

annex to the assessment roll a warrant which is to be signed by the Supervisor and countersigned 

by the Town Clerk, commanding the Tax Collector and the Saratoga County Treasurer, to collect 

from the persons named in the assessment roll, the sum opposite their names to pay the same to 

the Supervisor of the Town. 

 

Offered by Councilman Boudreau 

Seconded by Councilman McClement 

 

Councilman Ball yes 

Councilman Boudreau yes 

Councilwoman Marble yes  

Councilman McClement yes 

Supervisor Lawler yes  

 

RESOLUTION # 130 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Waterford hereby chooses to receive the 

Town of Waterford’s share of the 2023 Saratoga County Sales Tax revenues in cash. 

Offered by Councilman Boudreau 

Seconded by Councilwoman Marble 

 

Councilman Ball yes  

Councilman Boudreau yes 

Councilman Marble yes 

Councilman McClement yes 

Supervisor Lawler yes 

 

RESOLUTION #131 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Supervisor be and he is hereby authorized to sign the Civil Rights 

Certification form for the Town of Waterford Housing Choice Voucher Program. 

 

Offered by Councilwoman Marble 

Seconded by Councilman Boudreau 

 

Councilman Ball yes 

Councilman Boudreau yes 

Councilman Marble yes 

Councilman McClement yes 

Supervisor Lawler yes  

 

 

 

 

 



RESOLUTION #132 

 

RESOLVED, that Craig Falcone and David Bullet be and they are hereby authorized to attend 

the 2022 Adirondack Waterworks Conference and Workshop on October 18, 2022 in Latham, 

NY at a cost of $130.00. 

 

Offered by Councilman Boudreau 

Seconded by Councilwoman Marble 

 

Councilman Ball yes 

Councilman Boudreau yes 

Councilman Marble yes 

Councilman McClement yes  

Supervisor Lawler yes 

 

 

RESOLUTION # 133 

 

RESOLVED, that June Mastan be and she is hereby reappointed as Board of Assessment 

Review member for a term ending September 30, 2027. 

 

Offered by Councilwoman Marble 

Seconded by Councilman Boudreau 

 

Councilman Ball yes 

Councilman Boudreau yes 

Councilman Marble yes 

Councilman McClement yes 

Supervisor Lawler yes 

 

RESOLUTION #134 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Waterford, by public notice duly published 

according to law, has invited sealed proposals for roof upgrades for the DPW Building, and  

WHEREAS, all such proposals were received publicly at the Town Clerk’s Office, on the 21
st
 

day of July, 2022 at 2:00 p.m., the time and place specified in said public notice, and 

WHEREAS, said Town Board has determined that Titan Roofing, Inc. is the lowest responsible 

formal bidder for the work as detailed in the specifications, with a bid of $48,900.00, no 

adds/alternates;  



WHEREAS, said Town Board has previously passed a resolution to enter into a 

contract/purchase order with Titan Roofing to perform this work;  

WHEREAS, it has been brought to the Town Board’s attention by Titan Roofing, Inc. that the 

existing gutters and downspouts on the DPW Building are in disrepair and need to be replaced 

for which Titan Roofing, Inc. has presented the Town with a proposal, dated August 31, 2022, to 

perform said additional change order work for the sum of $15,500.00; 

THEREFORE, NOW BE IT RESOLVED, that the said proposal, dated August 31, 2022, to 

perform said additional change order work of Titan Roofing, Inc. be accepted, and be it 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Board execute a Change Order (i.e., Change Order No. 

1) with said Titan Roofing, Inc. to replace the existing gutters and downspouts on the DPW 

Building to be approved by the attorneys for the Town. 

Offered by Councilman McClement  

Seconded by Councilman Boudreau 

 

Councilman Ball yes 

Councilman Boudreau yes 

Councilman Marble yes  

Councilman McClement yes 

Supervisor Lawler yes 

 

RESOLUTION #135 

 

RESOLUTION FOR THE YEAR  2022 OF THE TOWN BOARD 

OF THE TOWN OF WATERFORD CALLING FOR REBIDS FOR SALT STORAGE 

SHED UPGRADES LOCATED AT TOWN HIGHWAY GARAGE  

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Waterford’s salt storage shed located at the Town Highway 

Garage is in need of upgrades;   

WHEREAS, the Town Board desires to re-solicit bids for said salt storage shed at the 

Town Highway Garage;  



NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town Board hereby calls for 

sealed bid proposals in conformance with the Notice to Bidders and the bid specifications, 

which are available via email from Environmental Design Partnership (“EDP”) after 12:00 

p.m. on the 5th day of October, 2022 or beginning the 5th day of October, 2022 through the 

NYS Contract Reporter at https://www.nyscr.ny.gov, which are to be received and 

considered publicly at Town Clerk’s Office, on the 4th day of November, 2022 at 1:00 p.m., 

the time and place specified in said public notice. 

Offered by Councilman Boudreau 

Seconded by Councilwoman Marble 

 

Councilman Ball yes 

Councilman Boudreau yes 

Councilman Marble yes  

Councilman McClement yes 

Supervisor Lawler yes 

 

RESOLUTION # 136 

 

RESOLUTION FOR THE YEAR  2022 OF THE TOWN BOARD 

OF THE TOWN OF WATERFORD CALLING FOR BIDS FOR POOL UPGRADES 

LOCATED AT 36 BALLSTON STREET, VILLAGE OF WATERFORD 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Waterford’s Pool located at 36 Ballston Street, Village of 

Waterford, is in need of upgrades;   

WHEREAS, the Town Board desires to solicit bids for said upgrades to the Town 

pool located at 36 Ballston Street, Village of Waterford;  

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town Board hereby calls for 

sealed bid proposals in conformance with the Notice to Bidders and the bid specifications, 

which are available via email from Environmental Design Partnership (“EDP”) after 12:00 

p.m. on the 9th day of November, 2022 or beginning the 9th day of November, 2022 through 

https://www.nyscr.ny.gov/


the NYS Contract Reporter at https://www.nyscr.ny.gov, which are to be received and 

considered publicly at Town Clerk’s Office, on the 2nd day of December, 2022 at 1:00 p.m., 

the time and place specified in said public notice. 

 

Offered by Councilwoman Marble 

Seconded by Councilman Boudreau 

 

Councilman Ball yes 

Councilman Boudreau yes 

Councilman Marble yes 

Councilman McClement yes 

Supervisor Lawler yes  

 

RESOLUTION #137 

 

 RESOLUTION NO. 137 OF THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF 

WATERFORD FOR THE YEAR 2022 AUTHORIZING THE CLERK TO RE-LEVY 

CERTAIN PARCELS PURSUANT TO LOCAL LAW ESTABLISHING A VACANT 

BUILDING REGISTRY 

 

WHEREAS, The purpose of said local law is to establish a registry identifying vacant 

and abandoned buildings, which have an outstanding balance for registry fee associated with said 

property; 

 

WHEREAS, It is the finding of the Town Board that the seven (7) vacant buildings listed 

on Schedule A attached hereto currently have an outstanding registry fee balance which remains 

unpaid as of October 1, 2022; 

 

WHEREAS, despite adequate notice and demand, the owners of said vacant buildings 

have failed to pay the outstanding fees as required. 

 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board hereby authorizes the 

re-levy as to each such vacant building parcel in the amount set forth on Schedule A attached 

hereto and for the Town Clerk to take such other and further action to accomplish same. 

Offered by Councilwoman Marble 

Seconded by Councilman Boudreau 

 

Councilman Ball  yes 

Councilman Boudreau  yes 

Councilwoman Marble  yes 

Councilman McClement  yes 

Supervisor Lawler  yes 

https://www.nyscr.ny.gov/


SCHEDULE A 

Town of Waterford Vacant Building Registry  
 

10/1/2022 
 

        

Unpaid  Unpaid 
in 

Unpaid 

 #    Property 
Address 

Tax Map 
# 

Property Owner  

2021 2022 Total 
         

    1  144  3rd Street 291.48-1-16 Rory Zeto   $              -     $       
(1,000) 

 $           
(1,000) 

 

      41 Beechwood Court  
          Clifton Park, NY 12065  
            

    2  60  Clifton Street 295.8-1-39 Mary Chris Krawiec & 
Mark Peabody                         

  $         
(750) 

 $       
(1,000) 

 $           
(1,750) 

 

      2 Johnston Avenue  
 

   

 

     Cohoes, NY 12047      

 

           

3  10  Fulton Street 295.8-4-33 Aaron Suprenant   $         
(750) 

 $       
(1,000) 

 $           
(1,750) 

 

      669 Boght Road  
 

   

 

     Cohoes, NY 12047      

      
 

     

4  2  Schoolhouse 
Lane 

286.-1-
50.11 

Margaret Bulger-
Mumblo                     698 
Yonkers Ave  Apt 5H                
Yonkers, NY 10704 

  $         
(750) 

 $       
(1,000) 

 $           
(1,750) 

 

 

           

5    Schoolhouse  286.-1-50.2 Vincent Williamson   $         
(750) 

 $       
(1,000) 

 $           
(1,750) 

 

    Lane Rear  PO Box 4406  

 

   

 

     Bennington, VT 05201      

            

6    Schoolhouse 
Lane Rear 

286.-1-
50.12 

Vincent & Kathryn 
Williamson 

  $         
(750) 

 $       
(1,000) 

 $           
(1,750) 

 

      PO Box 4406  
 

   

 

     Bennington, VT 05201      

            

7  89  Vanderwerken 295.8-2-7 Richard Best   $              -     $       
(2,000) 

 $           
(2,000) 

 

    Avenue  1349 Broadway  

 

   

      Albany, NY 12204      

 

           

 

   

     

   

 

    

 

Outstanding 
 

 $      
(3,750) 

 $       
(8,000) 

 $         
(11,750) 

 



                

      

  

    

      

  

Supervisor Lawler asked if there were any questions or comments. 

  

Councilman Boudreau reminded everyone that they are actively seeking employees for the 

Highway Department.  He encourages anyone interested to fill out an application and return it to 

Town Hall. 

 

Councilman Ball made a motion to close the meeting at 7:50PM, seconded by Councilman 

Boudreau. All voted in favor of the motion. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mary Shannon Carrigan 

Town Clerk 

 


